
  

Voluntary Pre-Bid Conference Minutes 
Town of Lake Park, Florida 

Bid 105-2017 
Lake Park Harbor Marina 

Boat Lift Installation (Design Build) 
Monday, April 24, 2017 at 11:00 a.m. 

105 Lake Shore Drive, Lake Park, FL 33403 
 

The voluntary pre-bid meeting for bid 105-2017 Boat Lift Installation (Design Build) was 
conducted on Monday, April 24, 2017 at 11:05 a.m. Present were Project Manager Richard 
Pittman, Harbor Marina Director Salvatore “Ted” Schiafone, and Town Clerk Vivian 
Mendez. Michael Bryant representing Coston Marine Services, Inc. was in attendance.  
 
 Project Manager Pittman explained the scope of work for this project (see attached). He 
described the specifications for the electrical, the pilings, and catwalk. He pointed out that 
the middle two (2) slips are narrow, and two center pilings may need to support a double 
header. Project Manager Pittman explained the electrical conduit route from the pedestals to 
the lift control panel. The electrical distribution panel was opened to point out the breakers 
that would require replacement.   
 
Mr. Bryant asked specific questions regarding the project. The questions pertained to the 
pilings, relocating of pilings, electrical panel, and the placement of the boatlift within the 
slip. Staff were able to address the questions by referring back to the “Scope of Work” and 
the diagrams included in the bid packet. The questions that could not be addressed in the bid 
plans will be addressed by Addendum.  
 
Project Manager Pittman reviewed all the required document.  
 
ADJOURNMENT:  
 
The voluntary pre-bid meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.  
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Town Clerk Vivian Mendez 
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